




 

 

3. I also need if not included in proposal of how is it that some rents that are at the 
present more and yet you propose not to increase them as much as others are being 
increased. I will read through document before I am fully able to understand what is 
intended and before I take legal advice. 

 
As set out in the proposal summary but also included here to answer your question: 

• We are proposing that rent for all units is increased to an equitable flat rate which meets 
current ‘affordability standards’ of cost of housing to equal 30% of net income. 

Rents will be standardised to be equitable: 

• $170 per week when occupied by a single tenant  
• $246.50 per week when occupied by a couple.  

How a proposed increase would apply to individual tenancies would be worked out against 
this affordability model. 

Our revised rents are based on two factors: 

• Affordable housing measurements, and 
• The costs of delivering this service. 

Affordable housing in New Zealand means that a household is spending no more than 30% 
of household income on rent. Our revised rents are based on 30% of superannuation 
income. 

Our revised rents also fairly share 80% of the costs of delivering this service across all 
tenancies, based on a flat single tenant rate and a flat double tenant rate per unit.  

 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
Sacha Haskell 
Group Manager Place and Space 
Te Kaihautū Takiwā, Waahi hoki 
 




